
 

Rous County Council Meeting 19 October 2022 

Chair's Minute 

Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II 

 

Recommendation 

That Council receive and note the Minute as presented. 

 

On behalf of Rous County Council, we offer our deepest sympathies to His Majesty King Charles 
III, The Royal Family, and all those across the world mourning the loss of Her Majesty Queen 
Elizabeth II. 
 
Queen Elizabeth II was the first British monarch to visit Australia, in 1954 with Prince Phillip, and 
toured the nation and our region. In her reign she visited the nation 16 times.  
 
She was universally respected and cherished and will be greatly missed. 
 
May she rest in peace.  
 
 


